ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 24th March 2012
Osprey Room, Highland Football Academy, Dingwall @7.30pm
 Present

Joan Maxwell/ Jenny Maclennan// Margaret Farmer/ Jack Murray/ Wilma Kelt/David Tidmarsh/Sandra Gass/Garry Bain/ Angela Maclean/George Chalmers.
1. Apologies

Margaret Paterson/ Davie Ogilvie/Roy Sinclair/Jim Hyslop.
2. Minutes of Last Meeting

Jack Murray welcomed everyone to the bi-monthly meeting. The minutes of the last meeting were agreed with no changes.
Proposed: David Tidmarsh 
Seconded: Joan Maxwell
3. Matters Arising

New banking details/accounts set up, see Treasurers report.
See item 5, correspondence. Coaching Highland/ Salsc

.

4.  ASC Report
Jack welcomed Wilma Kelt to the meeting from the Alness cluster. She gave the following update to the committee on the activities in her area.

The new Active Schools manager, Mags Duncan is now very active in the area, with more influence from Sportscotland encouraging volunteer recruitment and the development of pathways with links between clubs and schools. Last term the Sports Leader programme saw 7 sixth year pupils all highly motivated and very responsible, take up the challenge of helping youngsters and running events by themselves. Two young ambassadors, Natalie Hamilton and Liam Creighton, are going to the LEAD conference in 2014. This is a Commonwealth Games-themed festival. The ambassadors will promote Olympic values throughout their school.
The recent netball festival in Fortrose saw 10 schools taking part with 56 games being played in 2 hours. South Lodge Primary took the main trophy. At the Cross-Country Championships at Alness Academy, 34 schools took part, represented by 429 competitors. A fourth-year pupil, excelling in dance, has achieved Sports Leader Level 1. She currently has 18 pupils meeting out of school hours
Several members of Highland Basketball team have been selected to play for Scotland. Netball is running in the schools and Ross and Sutherland Rugby club have provided training throughout the year. They have an invaluable apprentice in John Mann. He is a great ambassador for rugby as a safe sport. P6’s will be doing cycling proficiency in the summer term. Five girls from Natal are coming to Alness at the end of June as the return part of the exchange programme. External funding has been received for a two-week play scheme for the summer. Jack thanked Wilma for her interesting report.
5. Correspondence
A letter of thanks has been received from HDS for their latest grant. 
Inverness Canoe Club has given an excellent report on their coaching day. We greatly appreciate the quality feedback. 
 At the HSDA meeting, Catriona Strivens had contacted David Laing, chairman of SALSC (see copied email). They had taken on board the feedback about the golf and bowling tournaments, and have decided to continue them for another year (details on their website). 
 An application has been received to the trust fund for Michael Maclennan to attend a European Cadet Cup in Portugal for judo, representing GB.
6. Treasurer’s Report

Trust fund stands at £9588. Sports fund stands at £22,223.A bank account for the travel fund has been opened. This will be operational from the 1st April. This is targeted at national and international level competitors. Full details have been agreed. Online banking now in place. Jim only has access. Account signatories have been updated, and honorariums have been paid. Money from the trust fund has been paid into sports fund to cover outstanding trust fund grants for Jack Grant and Joshua Holder. 
Highland council grant money paid in totalled £15,460 and more than £12,000 has been paid out. Some grants are still unclaimed, for example one came in today. The total unclaimed as of tonight is £2457.65. In total £17500 has been paid out this year. This has taken the vast majority of the reserves we had accrued last year. 

7. Grant Aid and Level of Aid Grants for 2012
General discussion took place as to how we would deal with the cut in funding from HC. With approximately 90 clubs the average level of funding per club would be approximately £150. However, looking at past years’ applications, in general we receive many small claims below the maximum level allowed per club. Joan recommended that we notify clubs as to a reduction of total funding per club to £750. This reduction will be effective from 1st April. This level will be reviewed at the start of the last quarter of the financial year. The travel fund would still be available up to 50% of costs. This was unanimously agreed by the committee.
All grants presented were approved with the exception of  059/11 Caberfeidh Shinty club. This has been deferred for more information, as has 062/11 Evanton Youth Enterprise for the same reason. Where Coaching Highland have been identified as contributing to costs, clarification of numbers attending courses and total amount paid by CH will be verified on receipt of grant claim forms. It was noted that often grants claimed may vary above and below the approved amount. Where these are based on receipts received for expenditure, they will be honoured accordingly. Grants approved – proposed David Dowdie, seconded Margaret Farmer. 
Joan brought up the format of the  membership application form. It was suggested that we could supply an online form. David to look into this.

8.  New members
Inverness Canoe Club are welcomed as new members. They are already members of ISC and eligible to claim grants from us straight away, on behalf of their Ross-shire members. An explanation of their club plans was given, including family days and parent-accompanied paddling. They are a very active club. 
9.  HSDA Update
The results of the HSDA questionnaire showed that poor attendance has affected the meetings, despite the use of video and telephone conferencing facilities. There is a lack of knowledge of the role that HSDA plays, which prevents people from valuing it.The speakers and topics included: Darren Reid – Community sports hub officer, first community sports hub will be set up in Tain. Mags Duncan will be talking about the active school programme and pathway mapping at next week’s meeting. Jeanie Graham will be asked to attend the next meeting in June, due to the closure of CH, the grant criteria, rules and guidelines may need to be changed to rule out anomalies. The role of sports council and ASC involvement was discussed. Jan Stander would like HSDA to disseminate information from the sports councils. It was suggested we put this on the agenda for the AGM.
10. AOCB

Come and try event update: Jack described the events and clubs taking part. Leisure centre fully involved and offering instructors for free classes.
 Sandra offered spare bowling carpets for a community hall.
 Feedback received from Jim for the bowling sub-committee meeting: the 5 clubs represented agreed to have an outdoor event to be advertised in the Ross-shire Journal for the last weekend in April.

11. Arrangements for AGM

To be discussed at the grant sub-committee on 17th May.

12. Date for future meetings


Provisionally, 
  
16th August 2012


25th October 2012 


24th January 2013


21st March 2013

Awards night will be held in December. 

Jack thanked everyone and closed the meeting.                                            

